
Ben Franklin Elementary PTO 
February 2025 Meeting Minutes 

 
WHEN: Tuesday, February 25, 2025 

WHERE: BF Library  Facilitator(s): Megan Coopersmith 
 PTO BOARD: Megan Coopersmith, Petra Crevier, Lindsay Walsh, Nicole Bottrel, Ilana Hernandez, 

and Kristen Paladino 
ATTENDEES: Principal Geoff Hewitt, PTO Board, Ben Franklin Parents and Guardians 

START TIME: 7:02 pm   END TIME: 7:49pm 
 

Topic and 
Spokesperson 

Discussion Points 

 
Introductions 

 
Megan 

Coopersmith 

 
- Board introduced themselves: 
Megan Coopersmith - PTO President, Petra Crevier - 1st VP, Lindsay Walsh - 2nd VP, 
Nicole Bottrel - Corresponding Secretary,  Ilana Hernandez - Recording Secretary, 
Kristen Paladino - Treasurer 
 

 
Principal Update 

 
Mr. Hewitt 

 

 
- LTPS will be hosting a virtual community meeting regarding the referendum tomorrow 
night, February 26 from 6pm to 8pm. If you would like to attend, go to the district 
referendum website to register. There will be a section on the registration where questions 
can be submitted. All attendees must pre-register to get the link to the meeting. 
 
- There will be a spirit assembly this Fri., February 28. Students are encouraged to wear 
spirit wear or school colors. 
 
- The 2nd grade concert is taking place on Wed., March 5. The family showing is at 2pm. 
 
- Next week is Read Across America week. To celebrate, students and teachers can dress up 
according to the different themes for each day. There will be buddy reading, a reading 
train and guest readers in the classroom during the week. 
 
- For the month of February, BF 1st grade art is on display in Mercer County Library. 
Thank you to Ms. Skorupa for organizing this. 
 
- St. Baldrick’s will be taking place in March. The big fundraising event for the town will 
take place at Amalfi’s. BF will have the shaving event for Team Ben Franklin take place on 
March 14. The Color Run to raise additional funds for the organization will take place on 
March 15. Details to come on the Pie Day fundraising event to come. Thank you to Mr. 

https://www.ltps.org/referendum


Rude for being the team leader and organizing the school’s fundraising efforts for this 
event. If you would like to join or donate, see Mr. Hewitt’s weekly newsletter. 
 
- Recently, BF partnered with Mercer Street Friends to start a food bank at the school. 
Mrs. Smoots spearheaded this partnership to ensure that food was available to BF families 
who may  need it. If in need, please reach out to the school for more information. 
 
- Reminder to vote on Tues., March 11 regarding the referendum. Please take the time to 
vote and make an informed decision. Reach out if there are any questions. 
 
- Lastly, there have been issues with toys in the classrooms as of late. Students should keep 
their toys in their backpacks while at school as it causes distraction. Recently, pokemon 
cards and trading those cards have caused upset amongst students; therefore, it is best to 
keep these items out of the learning environment. 
 

 
PTO President 

Update 
 

Megan 
Coopersmith 

 

 
- Mad Science assembly is booked for Fri., April 4. There will be two assemblies: PreK to 
1st and 2nd to 3. The Mad Science representative recommended separating the age groups 
this way to make the lessons more age appropriate. 
 
- The PTO School Directory has been updated and will be emailed to families. The 
directory includes ONLY families that opt-in to be included in it. It is recommended that 
families ask teachers the classroom count when sending in snacks or birthday invitations 
for students. 

-​ Families who do not receive the PTO weekly newsletter or other PTO emails 
should email bfptorocks@gmail.com to be added to the email list. This list is for 
receiving emails from the PTO only. It will not be included in the school director 
for all families to see. This can only be done if families opt-in via Mr. Hewitt’s 
directory form. 

-​ Teacher Club signup links are sent out using the PTO email list. Request 
to be added to not miss out on these links. The signup link is also posted 
to the PTO’s Facebook and Twitter pages. 
 

 
Recaps 

 
Respective Chairs 

 
 

 
Movie Night 
- Nicole Bottrel spoke. 
- Family Movie Night at BF took place on Fri., January 31. 
- It was a fun night with approximately 50 families in attendance to watch The Wild 
Robot. The children did a nice job sitting and watching the movie. Popcorn, cotton candy 
and other refreshments were sold at the event. Thank you to everyone who helped out! 
 

mailto:bfptorocks@gmail.com


Teacher Appreciation Meal Sponsored by 2nd Grade Families 
- Lindsay Walsh spoke. 
- Teachers and staff were able to enjoy a Super Bowl themed lunch sponsored by 2nd grade 
families on Thurs., February 6. 
- There was great participation by 2nd grade families including monetary donations to 
purchase lots of food. Teachers and staff were very appreciative. 
- There was a Super Bowl box pool for teachers and staff to participate in. There were four 
winners getting one $10 gift card to local businesses. 
 
Science Night 
- Ilana Hernandez spoke. 
- Science Night took place on Thurs., February 20. It was a night of hospital science 
themed activities, experiments and games. There was an amazing turnout for it being a 
snowy evening. 
- The 3rd Grade Science Fair took place at the same time. There were 18 participants this 
year with amazing projects. Each participant received a certificate and ribbon. 
- Thank you to all of the volunteers (parents and staff alike)! This event would not have 
been possible without you. 

 
 

Ongoing Events 
 

Respective Chairs 

 
Spring Teacher Clubs 
- Megan Coopersmith spoke. 
- Registration for spring teacher clubs opens on Thurs., February 27 at 7:30pm. An email 
with the Signup Genius link will be sent out to families. 
- Club volunteers are needed! Volunteers who sign up before registration opens are 
guaranteed one (1) spot in ANY club. Once registration goes LIVE, the PTO cannot 
guarantee a spot in ANY club. Sign up to volunteer beforehand. 
 
Front Row Seats Raffle for 2nd Grade Concert 
- Kristen Paladino spoke. 
- 2nd grade families are welcome to take part in a raffle to win front row seats to the 2nd 
grade concert on Wed., March 5. 
- Information has been emailed out to 2nd grade families and posted to social media, the 
winner will be picked on Monday evening (March 3). If you would like to participate, do 
so here. 
 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094CAAA92CA5FBC52-55027916-parentguardian#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094CAAA92CA5FBC52-55128450-2ndgrade?fbclid=IwY2xjawI1XV5leHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHVjWForHs1m8KdxZ8cmIqn9wNfnCiEuRrn8xXjMvtyr3tm5dqgk9O4LQCQ_aem_uybWISmnEc12o9PH4RXDuw#/


 
Upcoming Events 
 
Respective Chairs 

 
Book Exchange 
- Petra Crevier spoke. 
- The PTO’s annual book exchange will take place on Fri., March 7 during school hours. 
Students will be given the opportunity to take 4 to 6 “new to them” books home with 
them. 
- In the past, there was a limited supply of chapter books. This year there will be 250 
chapter books for readers to choose from. 
- There is a need for multilingual and informational books. Donations can be dropped off 
in the vestibule at the front of the school. 
 
Multicultural Night​
- Ilana Hernandez and Petra Crevier spoke. 
- Multicultural Night will take place on Wed., March 12 from 6pm to 8pm. Families 
looking to participate must RSVP and indicate if they will bring a dish, host a table or 
volunteer in order to attend. 
- So far, 12 tables have registered. There are new representations of countries like 
Colombia, Cuba, France and South Korea. There is a need for more food contributions. 
- The event has been changed a bit this year with food being served in the “Global 
Marketplace” in the All Purpose Room and tables being set up in the “Ben Franklin 
International Airport” in the gym. Students will receive a passport and boarding pass this 
year. There will be raffles including one for students who wear traditional clothing. 
Cultural performances and song requests are new this year! 
- Holidays in Harmony posters are also being collected to act as decorations for the event. 
- Inclement weather date is March 13. 
 
Teacher Appreciation Meal Sponsored by 1st Grade Families 
- Ilana Hernandez spoke. 
- The teacher and staff appreciation meal sponsored by 1st grade families will take place on 
Wed., March 26 with a brunch theme. There will be chicken and waffles, french toast, 
sandwiches, etc. for teachers and staff to enjoy. 
- An email with the signup will go out to 1st grade families this week to request assistance 
with set up, food and cash contributions. 
 
Spring Book Fair 
- Kristen Paladino spoke. 
- The Scholastic spring book fair will take place April 9 to 11. There will be no Saturday 
event this time but a parent/grandparent event will be planned. 
- Anyone interested in joining the book fair committee should reach out to Kristen at 
bfptorocks@gmail.com.  
 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0548A5AA22ABFD0-55382294-1stgrade#/
mailto:bfptorocks@gmail.com


 
Updates 

 
Respective Chairs 

 

 
3rd Grade Committee 
- Petra Crevier spoke. 
- The 3rd grade committee is focusing on fundraising right now. Thus far, they have done 
3 fundraisers: Guess How Many, Pay-jama Day and Coin Wars. They have planned to do 
one more fundraiser of popcorn selling geared for 3rd grade families taking place from 
March 3 to March 7. 
- The 3rd Grade Party is scheduled for Wed., June 18 from 1pm to 3pm outside of the 
school building. More details to follow. 
- Anyone interested in joining the 3rd grade committee can reach out to Petra at 
bfptorocks@gmail.com.  
 

 
Treasurer’s 

Report 
 

Kristen Paladino 
 

 
 
*Please scroll to the end of the Meeting Minutes for Kristen’s Treasurer’s Report 
 

 
Questions or 
Comments 

 
All 

 

Q: Is the school accepting donations for the food bank directly from BF families? 

A: Right now, we are picking up food from Mercer Street Friends twice a month. They 
are providing us with two options: bags of food and individual food items allowing us to 
get variety. This method allows for more consistency in the type of items and quantity of 
items that can be provided to families. Donations from BF families might possibly be 
needed in the future if there is an increase in demand; however, donations are not being 
accepted (answered by Mr. Hewitt). 

Q: If a sibling is not a Ben Franklin student, can they join the Color Run? 

A: There is no problem with siblings participating in the Color Run as long as they have a 
sibling currently attending Ben Franklin (answered by Mr. Hewitt). 

Q: Will wire racks, steam trays and sternos be provided at Multicultural Night? 

A: Yes, all of that will be provided. We ask that families just bring the food they have 
prepared. We will also have extension cords for those who bring crockpots. 

Q: When is Teacher Appreciation Week this year? 

A:  This year teachers will have two teacher appreciation weeks. The PTO’s portion where 
something is done for the teachers each day will be from April 28 to May 2. National 
Teacher Appreciation Week is May 5 to May 9; this is when homeroom coordinations will 

mailto:bfptorocks@gmail.com


give teachers their gift and do what they want to demonstrate appreciation. Homeroom 
coordinators will receive an email from Lindsay with more information. 

Thank you all for coming! Stay connected with us: 

Ben Franklin PTO Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/BFLawrNj​
Ben Franklin PTO Twitter: @bfpto​
Ben Franklin PTO website: http://bfpto.org/​
Ben Franklin PTO email address: bfptorocks@gmail.com 

 
Next Meeting 

 

 
Monday, March 24, 2025 at 7pm 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/BFLawrNj
http://bfpto.org/
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